ALLOTMENTS SUB-COMMITTEE – 17TH NOVEMBER 2009

GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the Allotments Sub-Committee held at Richmond House, Richmond Park, Gainsborough on Tuesday 17th November 2009 at 6:00pm
Present:


Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson (In the Chair)
Councillor Harry Clarke

Councillor Tim Davies

Councillor Vaughan Hughes





Dave Credland (Love Lane)





Frank Holmes (Foxby Hill)





Ray Wilford (North Warren)





Simon Nicholson (Spital Hill)

 Ann Cowan (Showfield)

In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council

Assistant Clerk to the Council

Administrative Assistant

Also in Attendance:

Derek Cowan
1. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
RESOLVED on proposal by Mr Wilford, seconded by Cllr. V. Hughes that Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson be the Chairman of Allotments Sub-Committee for 2009 / 2010.
2. ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. T. Davies, seconded by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson that Mrs Cowan be the Vice Chairman of the Allotment Sub-Committee for 2009 / 2010.
3. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

No apologies received. 

Cllr. D. Dobbie arrived at the meeting at 6:03pm.
4. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr. V. Hughes declared a personal interest in item 13 as an allotment holder and a prejudicial interest in item 14 as an allotment holder.
5. COUNCIL MINUTES

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. T. Davis, seconded by Mr Holmes that the notes of the minutes of the Allotments Sub-Committee meeting held on Tuesday 10th February 2009 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.
6. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE TO BE DONE


No business received.
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7. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS


No announcements.

8. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL  

The Clerk asked the committee if they were happy to assign an allotment from North Warren to YaSiG, as requested by PC Yates. Mrs Cowan was unsure as to whether this would attract youth related thefts. The Clerk assured that PC Yates would supervise all participants.
Mr Nicholson asked how YaSiG would be able to sell produce grown on the allotment. The Clerk said there would have to be a special clause in the agreement so that they could sell produce from the allotment.
Mr Wilford agreed to liaise with PC Yates and the Clerk on the matter.

9. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING

No business to dispose of.
10. SHOWFIELD ALLOTMENTS MANAGEMENT MATTERS ARISING

Mrs Cowen stated that they are still struggling for water on the allotments. The Clerk pointed out that it is not for the Council to provide water.
Mrs Cowen requested hardcore for the entrance of the allotment. The Clerk said he would look into it.
11. NORTH WARREN ALLOTMENTS MANAGEMENT MATTERS ARISING

Mr Wilford asked if the Clerk would speak to Severn Trent to repair the dip in the new tarmac road they have recently laid.
12. FOXBY HILL ALLOTMENTS MANAGEMENT MATTERS ARISING

The Clerk read out the letter received from Mr Flynn giving notice to quit his allotment. Mr Holmes informed the committee of his history with Mr Flynn. The Clerk informed the committee that he would write to Mr Flynn confirming receipt of his letter and demanding for allotment keys to be returned to the Council.
Mr Holmes questioned the Clerk if there would be any progression with regards to a new fence. The Clerk advised he would speak to the Environmental Officer regards Hill Holt Wood undertaking the task.
13. SPITAL HILL ALLOTMENTS MANAGEMENT MATTERS ARISING

Mr Nicholson again stressed his fears regarding security of the top side of the allotments and the issue with public right of way. The Clerk advised that he would speak to Mrs W Rose Trust regarding boundary fencing. 
Mr Nicholson suggested that if this did not come to fruition, would the Council be prepared to fund the cost of hedging plants. The Clerk told Mr Nicholson to liaise with the Environmental Officer regarding the matter and would put the item on the next Community Services Agenda.

Mr Nicholson also requested hardcore for a roadway. The Clerk, again, said he would look into the matter.
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Mr Nicholson requested that the boundary hedge to be cut back on Spital Hill. The Clerk said that he would speak to Cllr. W.R.S Parry regarding this matter.

14. LOVE LANE ALLOTMENTS MANAGEMENT MATTERS ARISING

Cllr. H. Clarke declared a personal interest as an allotment holder in the above item and item 16.

Mr Credland reported that he had received no problems from allotment holders. Cllr. H Clarke reported that due to fly tipping the boundary fence has been damaged. The Clerk advised that the Environmental Officer would look into this.
15. ALLOTMENT HOLDERS ASSOCIATION

Mr Nicholson advised the committee that allotment holders used to automatically become a member of the Allotment Holders Association. He suggested reinstating this by inviting other allotment holders to join the National Society of Allotment and Leisure Gardeners Limited. Mr Nicholson also advised that authorities can join for a fee of £55. The Clerk asked to be supplied with information about this Association.   
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16. ALLOTMENT RENTS 2011/12

Cllr. V. Hughes left the meeting at 6:58pm.
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. T. Davies, seconded by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson that Standing Order 9.15 applies to exclude the press and public.

Cllr. H. Clarke and Mr Cowan left the meeting at 7:01pm.

The Committee discussed and resolved on the item.
Mr Nicolson abstained from the vote.

The meeting closed at 7:08pm.
Chairman
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